Minutes
Faculty Council
August 15, 2001
Members Present:  Thomas Harden, Jim Braun, Fred Goldberg, Bob Welborn, Sharon Sellers, Linda Nash, Eddie Wei, Amelia Broussard, Lisa Eichelberger, Joan Bass, Mara Burger, Gwen Bell, Joan Bass.  Others present:  Elliott McElroy, Brad Rice.

1.  Minutes.  The minutes of June 6 and July 16 were approved as circulated with the correction to show Linda Nash present on July 16.

2.  KSU-MBA.  Dean Miller discussed the background of efforts to serve Clayton State University grads and the south metro area by arranging for another university to offer an AACSB-accredited MBA on the Clayton State University campus.  He announced that a preliminary agreement has been reached with Kennesaw State University to offer a “career growth” MBA.  The proposal has also been discussed with the President’s cabinet and with the deans/AVPAA.   The degree would be a two-year, weekend scheduled, cohort-style offering with 45 students per cohort.  The program will charge premium tuition of approximately $14,000 for the full program.  This is about midway between normal tuition and KSU’s “executive MBA” offered in Cobb County.   Dean Miller explained that Dean Mescon of KSU fully understands that Clayton State University would ultimately like to establish its own MBA, but, Miller pointed out, Clayton State University must secure undergraduate AACSB approval before the University can make the next move.

            It was moved (several voices moving and seconding) that Faculty Council formally “encourage the administration and School of Business to bring KSU’s ‘career growth’ MBA program to the Clayton State University campus according to an acceptable memorandum of understanding (MOU) between the two institutions.”  The motion passed by unanimous voice vote.

3.  Faculty Council Organization.  Dr. Harden called on Dr. Rice to discuss various organizational matters.

a.  Business Position (through May 2003).  The School of Business has elected Zuobao (Eddie) Wei to fill the balance of the term of Nini Yang, who resigned to accept a position in California.                                   
b.  Faculty Privilege position.  The election for the Faculty Privilege spot continues to be postponed pending establishment of a revised faculty status/faculty privilege policy.  Bob Fox continues to serve pending resolution of the matter.

c.  Meeting Times.  The regular meeting times for AY 2001-2002 will be the first Thursday and Third Tuesday of each month.  [secretary’s note:  see appendix for list of dates.] 

4.  Faculty Definition.  Dr. Rice reviewed the background of the issue and went over the draft proposal for the benefit of members who were unable to attend the June and July meetings.  The proposal will be considered at the next meeting.

5.  Other Pending Topics
a.  composition of school and university Promotion and Tenure Review Committees.  Following discussion, an apparent consensus emerged that the selection process should be revised so that untenured faculty don’t deliberate on tenure and so that faculty below the rank of professor don’t deliberate on promotion.  Dr. Rice was charged to work with the academic deans to produce a draft for consideration by FC.

b.  Faculty Council by-laws.  The Council briefly discussed the Spring 2001 proposal to amend FC by-laws to provide for a faculty member to serve as co-chair to preside and play a significant role in the development of the agenda.   Pres. Harden said, and several members agreed, that such a move would help FC have more of a “faculty perspective.”  The draft also calls for CAPC to elect its own chairperson.   Bob Welborn, who chaired the subcommittee that prepared the draft, requested that the draft be circulated to the Council for review before any action is taken.  

c.  CAPC chair.  Pending the possible change in the method of selection of the chair of CAPC, the Council elected CAPC chair in accordance with the existing by-laws.  Linda Nash was nominated (oral nomination).  Amelia Broussard moved (Welborn second) that Nash be elected by acclamation.  Motion passed by unanimous voice vote.

d.  Promotion and Tenure policy matters needing clarification.  Several FC members brought up that comments at the Promotion and Tenure information session earlier this day indicated that some faculty members still have some uncertainty about two issues that FC has previously discussed.  

1)  number of evidentiary categories.  What can be in the “other” category.  Can two items in the “other” category count as two categories?  Can extraordinary accomplishment in one area merit “two checks,” i.e. can it count as two categories?  

2)  definition of “early” tenure.   Did the comprehensive new promotion and tenure policy override the provisio that FC adopted in December xx, which required extraordinary justification to be considered for tenure during the fifth year to be effective during the sixth?  Should promotion to associate professor and consideration for tenure normally be a unified process?

The consensus of the Council was to encourage the academic deans and VPAA work through #1 in practice this year and then make recommendations in the future if necessary.   The Council reiterated its April 17 determination to refer item #2 regarding “early” tenure back to the original Promotion and Tenure Study Committee for its recommendation.  

Next Meeting.  The Council decided to meet on August 28 to consider the promotion and tenure issue so that faculty members will have notice prior to the September 4 Faculty Planning Day.

Adjournment.  The meeting adjourned at approximately 4:50

Submitted:

 

Bradley R. Rice

Secretary to the Committee

